Monthly Board Meeting PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP June 4, 2025

Vice-Chairman, Scott Peterson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Scott Peterson, David Durheim, Cindy Durheim & Anne Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the last Board Meeting read. David made a motion to accept the minutes as read, motion carried 2-0. Treasurer's report was read. Beginning balance \$80,538.83, receipts totaled \$103.43 & disbursements of \$13,578.08 for ending balance of \$67,064.18. CD balance is \$156,477.32 We still have one outstanding check. Scott made a motion to accept the treasurer's report as read, 2nd by David, motion carried 2-0.

Public Comment Period:

None

Special Visitor:

None

Old Business:

- Answers to our letter for the IUP for gravel pit by Tim Zaudtke received. The attorney has reviewed, he thought we should ask for a reclamation plan map. The Board feels the information provided with his plan would be sufficient, they want the Planning Commission to review it as their 6/18 meeting, if they make a recommendation to the Board to move forward then the Clerk should act immediately and publish a Public Hearing for 7/2/2025 at 6:30 prior to the regular meeting, and of course mail certified letters to the neighbors within ½ mile.
- Gravel is going to be hauled by Robert's Excavating and then other projects will be assigned.

New Business:

- Laurie had submitted a claim for her meetings and additional time with reimbursements, the Board had decided at the last meeting to pay her 1/3 of the yearly salary. Due to the fact that she is billing for her hours and it has been noted in the past that the majority of the work is in the beginning of the year, David made a motion to pay her 1690.12 to include time and reimbursements; Scott made a 2nd. Motion carried 2-0.
- John Ecklund wants to split off 16.7 acres, and then put the other parcels together for 59.51 acres. There wasn't any issues with that.
- Discussion was held on Pickeral Creek dust issue, this is high traffic with trucks hauling in and out of gravel pit, in the past North Pine has put down calcium chloride to help, this has happened at least twice in the past years. David talked to Terry at Pine County and they say it is \$2700 per mile. Scott made a motion to do ¼ mile with the center of that stretch being Young's home basically like the garden to the south treeline. David made a 2nd. Motion carried 2-0. David will call Terry at Pine County to discuss how we can get it completed and paid for.

Meeting adjourned by Vice-Chairman, Scott at 8:09 P.M. Respectfully submitted by,

Anne Stitt, Clerk

Scott Peterson, Vice-Chairman